PERSATUAN SEKOLAH LODGE (#rr/sk/1262/74)

(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION)

P.0O. Box 882, Tabuan Jaya,

93718, Kuching, Sarawak, Malaysia

Tel No.: 082-363554  Fax No.:082-362517
E-mail: info@Ilodgeschool.edu.my

Homepage: https://www.lodgeschool.edu.my

To : All Parents / Guardians
Date Friday, 10 March 2023
Circular Number : 02/DIR/2023

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Please take note of the following updates:

1.

Traffic at Lodge International

On 8 March 2023, JKR Bahagian Samarahan has published a notification relating to their
construction works at Setia Raja roundabout. According to their notification, the works will be
carried out from 9 to 18 March 2023.

As such, do take precautionary steps as you drive to and from the school as the roads in the
vicinity will be busy and probably jammed, especially during peak hours. Please plan your
Journey ahead. You are able to obtain regular updates via local dailies regarding the works
progress.
Meanwhile, we will do our best to handle the traffic flow inside the school. We appreciate your
patience, understanding and cooperation.
Commencement of 1% & 2" term 2023 for Lodge Group of Schools

- 13 March: 2" term for International School

- 20 March: 2™ term for Kindy

- 20 March: 1* term for National Primary & National Secondary
Sales of text cum workbooks for academic year 2023 for National Secondary
Before the commencement of 1%t term 2023, our class teachers will inform their students of the
amount required for their book order. To expedite the process, please prepare the exact amount
of cash required by your child.

- Purchase of books for Form 3 to Form 5 on 20 March 2023.

- Purchase of books for Form | & Form 2 is on 21 March 2023.
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Distribution of exercise books for National Primary & Secondary

Exercise books will be distributed to the students in their classrooms during the 1% week.

70" Jubilee Anniversary Celebrations
Kindly be informed of the following update for our 70" Jubilee Celebrations:

Soft launching of the event will take place on 28 March 2023 starting at 1lam, at National
Secondary School hall.

Photos of the event will be uploaded to our school website / face book page for general viewing.

A-Levels 2" intake April 2023

Lodge A-Levels is open for 2" intake, due to commence on 3 April. We are the most reputable
centre in Kuching for Cambridge International A-Levels, a gold standard qualification that is
recognized worldwide.

Further enquiries maybe addressed to alevels@lodgeschool.edu.my or meet with our Deputy
Principal of A-Levels, Ms Helena Chai at L.odge International School (082-362185).

Registration for entrance 2024 at Lodge Group of Schools

Registration for entrance to Kindergarten, Tahun 1 at National Primary, Form 1 at National
Secondary and Yr 2 at International is now open for academic year 2024.

Parents who are interested to enroll their children at Lodge, please call 082-363554 for further
information from our Registrar, Ms Pauline. You can also address your queries to
info@lodgeschool.edu.my

Parents, please help to disseminate the above information to your friends who wish to enroll their
children at Lodge.

Payment of 1% & 2" term fees 2023 for Lodge Group of Schools

- Please be informed that the due date for 1% term school fees for National Primary & National
Secondary is on 31 March 2023.

- Please be informed that the due date for 2nd term school fees for Lodge Kindy & International
Lodge is on 31 March 2023.
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- A three percent (3%) discount will be given for National Primary & National Secondary if
the whole year school and miscellaneous fees are paid on or before 31 March 2023.

- A five percent (5%) late payment charge will be imposed for payment made after 31 March
2023.

- All payments by cheques and / or via online must be payable to: PERSATUAN SEKOLAH
LODGE with RHB Account No: 26116900003620.

- Payments using either Credit Card or cheques can be made over the counter during office
hours at the Finance Office at Lodge National Secondary School.

- Parents / guardians MUST state / WhatsApp clearly the transaction details [parents’ name,
child’s/children name(s), class(es) and purpose of payment] to our Finance Office mobile
phone @ 601131516670 or email the same information to account@lodgeschool.edu.my for
identification and issuance of receipt(s).

We will update as and when we receive new announcement.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai - 012-8726123
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers - 019-8180260
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok - 013-8063553
Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman - 013-8335817

“TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE”

Yours Sincerely,
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